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Monday, September 17-21 

Monday to Friday  September 17 to 28     

Thursday, September 20 

Monday, September 24 to 28 

Wednesday, September 26 

Wednesday, October 3 

Thursday, October 4 

Saturday, October 6 

Tuesday, October 9 

Wednesday, October 10 

Thursday, October 11 

Friday, October 12 

 

Camp Mi-Bro-Be Week 2 

Homecoming tickets on sale in Activities Office/Cafeteria, see Page 3 

Parent-Teacher Conferences  3:15 to 7:00 P.M.  

Camp Mi-Bro-Be Week 3 

Financial Aide  Parent Meeting , 7:00 P.M. Auditorium 

Fall Choir Concert, 7:00 P.M., BMHS Auditorium 

Picture Retake Day, Lunch Periods, Auditorium  

Homecoming Dance, 6-10 P.M. BMHS Sports Center (see pg. 2) 

Cavanaugh Photography for Senior Headshots 7:30 to 12:45 Auditorium 

All School Testing Day 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 3:15 to 7:00 P.M.  

NO SCHOOL STAFF/STUDENTS:  NEOEA DAY 

 

 

September 2018  Newsletter 

From the Principal 

 

165 E. Bagley Road • Berea, Ohio 44017  

216-898-8900 

berea.k12.oh.us 

      COMING EVENTS 

  

 

 

With our increased enrollment and the challenges posed by our construction, we are 

grateful for the patience and cooperation that our students, parents, and staff have 

demonstrated during the busy times of arrival and dismissal.  In order to best assure 

safe and effective student drop-off and pick-up, we ask that you comply with each of these expectations: 

 Student pedestrian crossing of streets in the designated cross walk areas 

 Busses only in the designated “flag pole” lot area directly in front of the building 

 Drop-off & pick-up in the designated school parking lot area – not on the streets of Bagley, Eastland, or 

Maple 

 Vehicles which are entering & exiting the lot through the designated areas and following the indicated 

traffic flow  

Thank you for your continued cooperation! 

 

Please make a point of visiting our BCSD Board of Education, in this month, to see our displayed student art 

works.  Much gratitude is extended to our Art Department Staff for their inspiration and facilitation of our 

student-artists’ creative works! 

http://www.berea.k12.oh.us


 PRINCIPAL’S CORNER, cont’d.   

       Congratulations to Staff Members Kelly Baumgartner, SuHsien Hsu, and Dennis Kavran for being named as recipients of the 

Education Foundation's Enrichment Grant awards for your proposed classroom projects.  Your commitment towards creating im-

aginative and worthwhile student learning activities is well appreciated! 

 

Student & Staff PBIS Recognitions: 

 From the Cleveland Clinic Director of Civic Education and eXpressions Program: “I have to tell you, every time I visit your 

school I’m struck by the energy and engagement. (Teachers and students were immersed in collaborative activity on the front 

walkway, and your office staff could not have been more helpful.) You’ve built an amazing culture at Berea-Midpark, which 

makes collaborating with you and your team especially rewarding and enjoyable. So thank you.” 

 

 From a grateful BMHS Colleague: “(May 2018) Thank you guys (Staff Members Shannon Presloid and Jim Prokop) for being 

so awesome today about me randomly busting in (your office), needing a place to meet with a student. You guys were so kind 

and welcoming to him and it really made a big difference! It helped to keep him calm and from re-escalating. It was a super 

stressful situation and I appreciate you guys being so understanding :)” 

 

 From a gracious Parent: “I would like to start off by thanking those who attended last night’s (2018) commencement. It cer-

tainly was a nicely done, classy, event. Originally, my intent was to send an email only to thank Mr. Soos for the incredible, 

high pressure, last minute help he provided to our family. It was a complicated situation, and I know he had a lot of balls in 

the air all morning. Helping our family is no simple task at times, and I appreciate it more than I can say… I would like to share 

a post I made on my FB page: Posting with tears. Sixteen years ago, at age 3, my baby started early intervention Preschool at 

Berea City Schools. And today is her last day ever at this school system that aside from a few fixable issues, has developed her 

into a confident, smart, persistent and delightful adult. I want to thank everyone from the BOE, to the teachers, and janitors 

for making this a wonderful 16 years.  How could we lose with each of you on the job?!” 

 

 From a generous Community Partner: “Please know how grateful we truly are for your generosity that allows us to contin-

ue our mission to help our neighbors and friends as they try to deal with financial difficulties during these unprecedented 

times. Every dollar that you donate goes directly to help the poor, needy and disadvantaged in our area. The Middleburg Hts. 

Food Pantry is a “client choice” pantry whereby clients choose the food they know they, 

and their families, will eat… teams at Berea-Midpark High School to the city government 

of Middleburg Heights... your volunteer efforts tonight were remarkable.  Thanks again 

for joining us to help make thousands of Northeast Ohio children happy and confident 

on their first day of school this year.  To have a NEW backpack or brand new school sup-

plies that they can call their own is truly a gift!” 

 

 HOMECOMING  The Homecoming football game is Friday, October 5th at 7:00 at BW Finnie Stadium.  

The Homecoming Dance is on Saturday, October 6th, 6:00 to 10:00 P.M. in the BMHS Sports Center.  Manda-

tory Breathalyzer testing will be administered to all students entering the dance.   Tickets are $15.00 each 

and will be sold during the lunch periods beginning Monday, September 17th through Friday, September 

28th in the Activities Office.  Guest dance forms, for a guest who does NOT attend BMHS, are available in the 

Activities Office and must be completed, with all  required signatures, and turned in to the Activities Office 

before purchasing the guest’s ticket.  All BMHS student fees/fines must be paid prior to purchasing a dance 

ticket. 



SENIOR HEADSHOT PHOTOS FOR YEARBOOK 

Cavanaugh Photography will be here on  Tuesday, 

October 9 from 7:30 to 12:45 in the Auditorium for 

seniors ONLY to have their picture taken for the 

yearbook.  There is NO cost for this photo.  This pic-

ture is needed for you to be included in the senior 

section of the year-

book.   

COLLEGE BOUND SENIORS/PARENT  

FINANCIAL AID AND FAFSA MEETING 

A financial aide night for all college bound seniors 

will be held on Wednesday, September 26th, at 

7:00 P.M. in the BMHS Auditorium for all seniors 

and their parents.  You will learn about the col-

lege application process as well as the submission 

of the FAFSA form.   

 

FALL CHOIR CONCERT 

The Fall Choir Concert will be held on Wednesday, 

October 3rd, at 7:00 P.M. in the BMHS Auditorium.  

Come listen to and enjoy all of the choir groups per-

form their fall arrangements and enjoy light refresh-

ments with your student.  A table will be available 

for membership and volunteer sign-ups for the Per-

forming Arts Boosters.   

PICTURE RETAKE DAY 

Picture retake day is Thursday, October 4th dur-

ing the lunch periods in the Auditorium.  This is 

only for students who were not here on picture 

day in August or need to have their photo retak-

en.  The student must bring their original packet 

of photos with them to have retakes done.   

ALL SCHOOL TESTING DAY  

All School Testing Day 
will be held on Wednes-
day, October 10th.  This 
is a regular day of school 
and all students are ex-
pected to either be in a 
testing session, or if a 
Senior, on a college visit.  
Testing will take place beginning at 7:20.   When 
testing is completed, a modified bell schedule of 
classes will follow.   

NO SCHOOL 

STAFF or STUDENTS 

Friday, October 12th 

NEOEA Day 

 



 FROM THE CLINIC:  VISION/HEARING SCREENING INFORMATION 

Dear Parents: 

Vision and hearing screenings will be administered in September and October for all students 
in ninth grade and hearing screenings for eleventh grade  at BMHS.   

 If your child passes the vision and/or hearing screening, you will not be contacted by the 
school nurse. 

 A vision or hearing screening provides only a snapshot of how your child performs on the 
day the test was administered and is not a substitute for a complete eye exam by an op-
tometrist or ophthalmologist or hearing test by an audiologist. 

If you child fails any screening, you will be informed of the test results.  Please direct any 
questions to the school nurse at 216-267-2079.   

 

COME TO THE  

ACTIVITIES OFFICE  

FOR DETAILS   

FROM THE CAFETERIA   

The Free and Reduced Lunch applications from 
last year will expire on Thursday, October 4, 
2018.   If you have not received an approval 
letter for this year, your student’s lunch bene-
fits will end on  October 4th.  The application 
form can be found at mymealtime.com.  Please 
contact Nutrition Services at 216-267-2142 if 
you have any 
questions.   

 BMHS YEARBOOKS FOR 2019 

Make sure to order your 2019 yearbook 
NOW!  It is at its lowest price.    Click here to 
order:  DIRECT LINK TO ORDER or obtain a mail-
in order form in the Main Office, Activities 
Office or Room 155. 

 Senior parents you may purchase an ad in the 
2019 yearbook by clicking on this link:  SENIOR 
AD 

https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1050407/Berea-Midpark-High-School/2019-Yearbook/2018071404204575371/CATALOG_SHOP/?REF=A06281900
http://www.jostens.com/apps/shop/yrbk_ra_flash.asp?CID=140243&PFID=2018071804523619771
http://www.jostens.com/apps/shop/yrbk_ra_flash.asp?CID=140243&PFID=2018071804523619771


DEPARTMENT HIGHLIGHTS:  STUDENT COUNCIL 

            BMHS PTSA CORNER: 

Welcome back to school from BMHS PTSA!  My name is 
Becky Conroy and I am the PTSA President this year.  
Feel free to contact me at 216-469-0407 or at conroy-
becky@yahoo.com.  Our board this year is:  Andrea 
Hess, Fundraising; Jenny Cholley, Events; Shelley Deitz, 
Membership; Carrie Matese, Post Prom Chair; Heather 
Losneck, Secretary, Monica Salm, Treasurer, Amy 
Wright, Hospitality; Miranda Smith and Mayra Redon-
da, Council Delegates; and Rachel McDonnell, Inclusion 
Chair.   

We are planning many fun things for the students this 
year but it does take members to make things happen.  
Please consider joining PTSA to help out a little or a lot.  
Every membership counts and helps us achieve our 
goals for the year.  You can join online too at https://
my.cheddarup.com/c/berea-midpark-high-school-ptsa.   

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  

Parent/Teacher Conferences  will be held on 

Thursday, September 20th, from 3:15 to 7:00 P.M. 

in the BMHS Sports Center and Cafeteria.  All 

parents are encouraged to attend and discuss your 

student’s progress so far this year . 

Student Council is open to any and all students who are interested in improving Berea-Midpark High 

School.  Meetings are typically held on Thursdays but will increase or de-

crease depending on our current project.  Currently, we are preparing for 

our 2018 Homecoming; assisting with this process is mandatory for all 

Student Council members.  This is the school's largest and most profitable 

fund raiser.  One hundred per cent (100%) of all profits will be placed in 

the students class accounts (9th, 10th, 11th, and 12th) and used to help 

lower the cost of prom for their senior year.  Student Council will also help PRIDE, create individual class 

fundraisers, plan for Clash of the Titans Eve decorating, assist with pep-rallies, discuss ideas for school im-

provement, and provide ideas for spirit weeks.   Questions can be directed to Mr. Pat Meyer in Room 227 or 

email him at pmeyer@berea.k12.oh.us.   

BMHS CLASS RING AND FREE JACKET OFFER  
Any BMHS student who orders a class ring BEFORE October 
15, 2018,  will be eligible for a FREE custom soft-shell jacket.   
 
See the flyer below for FREE Berea-Midpark  Jacket offer 
with the purchase of your class ring.   Orders must be placed 
online or by calling Jostens directly.   

 
Design your class jewelry at  www.jostens.com 

1.      Order on-line @jostens.com 

     2.      Call 1-800-JOSTENS (567-8367). 

http://www.jostens.com/


SIGN UP for REMIND text messages 

BMHS will now make use of a parent/student text messaging system to directly and promptly notify you 

of important communications and/or emergency like circumstances.  You will receive messages only 

from the REMIND system as communicated by administration.  No others will have access to your phone 

number or be able to send group messages.  Please enroll yourself to receive these group text messages.  

To enroll see the information below.   

 



Do you shop at Giant Eagle?  Then you can sign up to earn cash for our school.  All you need is your 

Giant Eagle Advantage card. 

Sponsored by the Safer Schools Ohio, Ohio Depart-

ment of Public Safety, and the Ohio Department of 
Education, you can anonymously report anything that 

is suspicious or endangering you, your friends, or 
your school. 

 
SPEAK UP SAVE LIVES 

Your eyes and ears could save lives! 
Text or Call 

844-SaferOH 
844-723-3764 

THERE ARE DROP BOXES LOCATED IN THE 

BEREA-MIDPARK HIGH SCHOOL MAIN OF-

FICE IN WHICH TO PLACE YOUR USED 

MARKERS.  THANK YOU! 

https://www.gianteagle.com/Save/Education--Community-Enrichment-/Apples-for-the-Students/
callto:844-723-3764

